



Campus Police Committee

Minutes

MEETING TYPE:

X

Staff**Date: October 20, 2021****Product/Project****Starting Time: 1:31 p.m.****Special****Ending Time: 2:27 p.m.****Place: Teams**

Chairperson: Thomas Daily

Present:	Advisor:	Chief Chris Moore
	Police Designee:	Sgt. Mark Lynch
	Faculty Representative:	Lisa Casas
	Classified Unit Employee/DRC:	Brad Tenney
	Public Safety/Fire:	William "Skip" Clark
	Public Safety/Fire:	Wayne Hooper
	Faculty Representative:	GI Wilson
	Classified Unit Employee:	Thomas Daily
	Faculty Representative:	Jim Gilardi
Not Present:	Associate Student Gov't:	Viviana Sanchez Rojas
	CAST:	Vacant

RECORDER: Candy Santos

I. CALL TO ORDER/INTRODUCTION

Chairperson, Thomas Daily opens and will be facilitating the meeting.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S)- OLD BUSINESS

1. Chief Moore discusses the selection of a vendor for the bid for digital parking. Hopeful that the transition will be made by January 2022.
2. Chief Moore discusses Police Officer staffing-confirmed two officers are in the approved list, pending clarification on a third one. Predicts that the department will have a hired officer by summer-fall semester.
Chief Moore will continue to share with the president concerns that the committee continues to have regarding staffing for all centers.

3. College Phone Menu-Reason why the menu was changed because it gave anyone who called the impression that Palomar was not a safe college since the police was first in the priority. Majority of the committee will like the phone menu to be updated. Chief Moore will follow up on this request working with Nieves, Candy, and Mike Day.
4. Updates on the Escondido Campus Fence-There might had been a request for bid/purchase this last board meeting. Unknown of the process with Chris Miller. Project might take about 6-9 months.
5. Update on Diversity Equity Inclusion Efforts- update those cordially-Post Calls/Principal Policing Program, Implicit Bias- law enforcement uses for anti-racism. Attended to these trainings. Currently working on being part of the Instructor Cadre to participate in the 2022 schedule training. Will share updates with committee soon.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S) - NEW BUSINESS

1. THOMAS DAILY: Asked who to contact to fill in the CAST vacancy.
2. CHIEF MOORE: CCE has a roll on approving positions. Not sure how they fill out the vacancy spots.
3. THOMAS DAILY: Will contact CAST to see if they can fill out the vacancy.
4. THOMAS DAILY: Music performances (outdoors) coming up, face to face and zoom performances.
5. GI WILSON: Any idea of when students can go back on campus?
6. THOMAS DAILY: Students that are back are thrilled to be back on campus.
7. CRAIG CHAMBERLIN: Always glad to be back and teaches math on campus. Uncomfortable wearing masks throughout the lecture.
8. GI WILSON: Office hours through Zoom has been a success.
9. THOMAS DAILY: Tutors through Zoom. Very convenient.
10. LISA CASAS: Agrees.
11. WAYNE HOOPER: Asks Thomas Daily if November 17th is next meeting.
12. THOMAS DAILY and CANDY SANTOS: Confirmed.
13. LISA CASAS: Thanked the police officers for assistance at the SM Lab School patrol in the morning and afternoon. They have been very helpful with the STOP sign situation.

Follow ups:

1. Parking in the parking lot where parents were having a hard time backing up. Officers were asked to move, and one did and the other did not. At the end both vehicles moved.
2. What is the speed limit in parking lot itself? 15 MPH?
14. CHIEF MOORE: Confirms 15 MPH is the speed limit. Heard feedback from officers told to move and how it is harder to monitor STOP sign/cross walk traffic if they are not close by. Appreciates positive feedback and requests.
15. LISA CASAS: Mentioned new painted lines on parking lots and witnessed CSO taking notes.
16. SGT. LYNCH: Lead CSO Cain was training a new CSO, might have been why the CSO was taking notes. Lead CSO Cain pays close attention to details and delivers.
17. THOMAS DAILY: Thanked Chief, committee, Sgt. Lynch, Candy. Great turnout of meeting.

18. SGT. LYNCH: Agrees. Mentions that the committee needs the student rep. Thomas Daily agrees. Viviana Sanchez Rojas was sent to represent ASG by Marie-Therese Mouawad, but did not attend meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 2:27 pm.

NEXT MEETING:

November 17, 2021

1:30-3:00 PM/Teams